Plainsboro Rescue Squad
Monthly Meeting December 21st, 2023

The regular meeting was called to order at 8:10 PM Roll
Call followed. 24 members present, 15 eligible to vote.
Quorum met.

MOTION: Motion to approve the November 2023 monthly
minutes was made by Mehul seconded by Don.

VOTE: MOTION CARRIED.

Introduction and Prospective New Members — Anmol
Karnad.
One adult member is lined up for crew nights

Guest Report — Neil Lewis (Deputy Mayor)

Happy holidays. Happy New Year. Thank you for all the
work. Much appreciated.

* Proclamation meeting for EMS personnel was held on Dec, 13

* Regular meeting and prep for reorg for township committee

* Action meeting and special events were in order.

* Planning board meeting was cancelled.

* Zoning board meeting is cancelled.

* Env. committee meeting cancelled

* Princeton nurseries — beginning of major work looking at
ways to consider the affordable housing programs. West
Windsor and Princeton — has many places and buildings for



affordable housing.

* Online recreation department has wide array of kids
programs — school break, winter break camp starting from
27" of December.

* Plainsboro Food panty supports 60 families. During covid 100
families were supported. Please support with money and
donations of non perishable food items.

* Congress woman Linda Greinstein had a meeting with State
Health Department and spoke about EMT training funds.
Few more meetings with commissioner and others were
scheduled to bring out the resolution with EMS funds —
discussions will be coming to an end and ready to be voted
on in the next couple of days

Police Report — Martin McElrathDRC
Not present

President’s Report — Arun Bantval

* Thank you for the support and opportunity over the year.
Went through challenges, working together as a team, we
are in good shape.

* Training funds issue — meeting with the elected officials —
options to chose.

* PRS will pay for the adult members to go to EMT school, until
we get an answer from the state health

* Happy to announce 3 more life members Lucy Zhu, Don
Vadakan, Suhas Kambli — thank you for all the time and help
you provided.

* Installation dinner Friday, Feb 10", Monmouth Junction will
be covering



* Happy holidays and Merry Christmas
* Updated youth protection policy will be shared and request
everyone to review and sign and submit

VP Fundraising — Neena Karnad
* Holiday flyer was sent out
* Information shared about Vial of life
* In December funds raised - $20,000.00 + more
* Working on installation dinner
* Thanks you cadets for all the help

VP Membership —Anmol Karnad
No report

Treasurer’s Report — Suhas Kamble
Report attached.

Corresponding Secretary’s Report — Lucy Zhu
Thank you and happy holidays

Recording Secretary’s Report — Sridevi Mallem
Thank you for the opportunity and happy holidays

Cadet Advisor — Sridevi Mallem
Thank you for all the help.



Cadet President : Marc Vadakan
Cadets signed up for EMT schools — moving on a good pace

YP with edits, please be responsible

Trustee Report : Mehul Thakkar
All in good shape

Chaplin Report - Sheryl Brown

Flowers sent to Harshith, Kumar and Jarmon

Chief’s Report—Don Vadakan

Report attached

LOSAP Report — Kumar Paneerselvam / Jegan
Not present

Grants Officer:

Technology - Ishwarya & Mark
No report

Medical supplies — Abhilash
e Needed supplies will be replenished

Non Medical supplies - Harshit
e Needed supplies will be replenished



Old Business: None
Budget approved

New Business:
Oath of office : Deputy Mayor Neil guided the new elected
mmebers to take Oath of office

A motion to adjourn meeting made by Neena, seconded
by Mehul.

VOTE: MOTION CARRIED.
Meeting adjourned at 8.54 PM

Sridevi Mallem
Recording Secretary
Plainsboro Rescue Squad



